
 

June 2, 2023 

Dear Lawmakers: 

As members of the Pitt-Greensburg Advisory Board, we represent companies and 
organizations based in Pennsylvania and business partners with the University of 
Pittsburgh at Greensburg. We are writing today to relay the vital role that the Pitt-
Greensburg campus plays in strengthening our economy—locally and throughout the 
state. 

Some ways that Pitt-Greensburg adds value to our community include: 

• A statewide economic impact of around $79.9 million annually. 
 

• Generating $4.1 million in state and local tax revenues annually. 
 

• Sustaining 810 jobs that contribute to the economic viability of Westmoreland 
County and the region. 
 

• Over the past five years, educating more than 7,000 students, including 94% 
who call Pennsylvania home. 
 

• Fueling our local workforce with more than 300 graduates each year, including 
65% who stay, work and help to advance our state’s economy. 
 

• Growing a network of more than 10,000 alumni who live in Pennsylvania, 
primarily in Westmoreland and Allegheny Counties. 
 

• Contributing more than $3 million annually in employee and student volunteer 
time. 
 

• Maintaining a Military Friendly School distinction for 12 consecutive years and 
achieving Gold distinction in 2022, thanks to a steadfast commitment to 
serving and supporting veterans. 
 

• Elevating the reputation of our region via successes such as the establishment 
of the Pitt School of Nursing in Westmoreland County, Center for Applied 
Research, and Community Arts Reintegration Project. 
 

These examples speak to the many ways that Pitt-Greensburg is a proven engine of 
opportunity for the region. We are proud of Pitt’s role in our community and grateful 
to have such a powerful ally in advancing the important work of strengthening 
Pennsylvania’s families, economies and future. 

Respectfully submitted on behalf of the Pitt-Greensburg Advisory Board, 

 

A. David Tilstone 
Chair, Pitt-Greensburg Advisory Board 

150 Finoli Drive 
Greensburg, PA 15601 
724-836-7980 
greensburg.pitt.edu 
 
 
Pitt-Greensburg 
Advisory Board 
 
Hank Abate 
President, Oak View Group (OVG) 
Facilities 

Laura Wagner Aftosmis 
Owner, Revest Properties 

Colonel Charles W. Anderson 
Former Chairman  
Board of Commissioners  
Westmoreland County, PA 

Melissa Blystone 
President, Valley Dairy Restaurants 

Barbara J. Christner 
Partner, Ward & Christner, P.C. 

Dale J. Cordial, PT 
CEO/President, The pt Group 

John Richard Dickson IV 
CEO, The Redstone Presbyterian  
SeniorCare 

Henry Phipps Hoffstot III  
Former CFO, Pittsburgh History & 
Landmarks Foundation 

Bill McIntosh, CTS-D RCDD, PMP  
President/CEO, BrightTree Studios  
& Synergy Media Group 

Paul G. Nickoloff 
Owner and CEO 
Fotorecord Print Center 

Terri Glenn Petrick 
Senior Vice President 
AAA East Central 

Kathleen A. Sankovich, DNP, RN,  
NE-BC 
Executive Nursing Leader for Profit 
and Non-Profit Leadership 

Steve M. Ryan Jr  
Former Commissioner and COO  
Major Indoor Soccer League 

Jack D. Smith 
Orthopedic Surgeon 
Department of Orthopedics 
Excela Health 

Michael J. Stewart 
Partner 
Stewart, McArdle, Sorice, Whalen, 
Farrell, Finoli & Cavanaugh LLC 

Tamas S. Tanto 
President, Tanto International Golf 

A. David Tilstone 
Business Development Officer 
iTSpeeX 

Thomas M. Yarabinetz 
Retired Superintendent of Schools 
Greensburg Salem School District 

 

 


